OWG report to ROS December 10, 2003

The OWG met on December 3, 2003 and reviewed the recently posted OGRR 141 Section 2 Corrections and Clarifications. Some suggested changes were made and comments will be posted under an OWG recommendation. 

The OWG discussed the ROS assignment to determine any necessary changes to the Operating Guides for DOE and NERC event reporting.  Current Operating Guides obligate the TDSPs to provide the DOE with reportable event information and copy ERCOT. The OGs are silent regarding OSE reporting requirements. The OWG recommended an OGRR for posting that would direct TOs and QSEs to provide ERCOT, as the Control Area Authority, with the required event information for those areas that they represent. ERCOT would coordinate and send all necessary reports to the DOE and NERC. 

The OWG reviewed the SPWG draft revision regarding Automatic Under Frequency Firm Load Shed.  Currently, this topic occurs in Operating Guides Sections 1.5, 2.9.1, and 7.2.5.3. There was considerable discussion on where the revised technical and operational requirements should reside.  One suggestion was to move the operational language describing the restoration of firm load lost due to automatic under frequency relay to OG Section 4 - Emergency Operation and put the relay timing and calibration language in Section 7 Disturbance Monitoring and System Protection. The OGRTF was assigned to work with the SPWG to finalize the proposed changes. For further details, the OWG minutes will be posted on the ERCOT website.

OWG task forces were reminded to select their chair positions for 2004.

Next OWG is scheduled for January 14, 2004.

A. The Operating Guide Revision Task Force has not met since the last ROS meeting. 

The Operating Guide Change Control Process in Section 1 is being revised to verify procedure transparency to all stakeholders. 

· OGRR 138 - Reactive Curves Requirement has been withdrawn by its sponsor. 

· OGRR 139 - Black Start Backup Communication Facility Criteria was approved by TAC at its December 4th meeting. 

· OGRR 140 – RAP and SPS Coordination will be on the next PRS Agenda

· OGRR 141 – Section 2 Corrections and Clarifications is in its comment period.

Next OGRTF meeting is tentatively scheduled for January 13, 2004.

B. The Black Start Task Force has not met since the last ROS meeting. At its next meeting the BSTF will review the Black Start Plan for 2004.

The next BSTF meeting is scheduled for December 12, 2003 at the Omni Southpark.

C. The Communications Task Force has not met since the last ROS meeting.

The task force is completing the contact list for QSEs and TOs. This list will include contact information for those entities on the ERCOT Hot Line. Several QSEs have yet to provide their contact information. Once completed this list will be posted on the portal with controlled access.  

